Guidance for sharing sad news

Sharing sad news with children/young people and parents

Preparation

The response to each death should be considered individually, based on family wishes,
and whether it is deemed appropriate that the news is shared with the wider school
community.

If news of a death is being circulated, there needs to be clarity regarding what information
can be shared with the wider community and what is already known, e.g. what is in the
public domain, what has been agreed by the family.

If any member of staff feels unable to share sad news, they need to know that this is okay
and alternative arrangements should be made.

Be aware of children/young people who have recently been bereaved.

Guidance and suggested wording:

Be clear with parents regarding what information can be shared with children/young
people. Adults should answer questions open and honestly. It is okay for any adult to say
1/we don’t know’ or ‘maybe we will be able to find out /ater’.

Acknowledge that different people will react/feel differently. Advise parents to tell children
that they should try to talk to someone if they feel really upset, worried, anxious, can'’t
sleep, etc. Say that it is also okay to carry on as they normally would and have fun.

Encourage parents to allow children to talk about the person who died. Consider
facilitating means of expressing feelings such as painting, drawing, writing, etc.

Perhaps encourage parents to end conversations with “There will be opportunities for us
all to have time to think, talk and remember ... in our own way. We will talk to you again at
some point about how we want to do this.”

See below for a sample letters for parents.
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Sample letter — informing parents

Dear Parents/Carers,

You may have heard......... / It is with sadness and regret that | have to inform you...(known facts
of the incident)

As a school community, we are all deeply affected by this tragedy...

| am sure that you will wish to join me and my staff in offering our condolences and sympathy
to those affected/to ...(refer to individuals/families affected only where it is appropriate to
release this information)

I have now spoken to all pupils and staff in school about what has happened and you will need
to be
aware of the following arrangements that we have now made the plans:

* any changes to timings of school day / organisation of the school

* lunch time arrangements

* changes to staffing

« arrangements for specific classes/year groups

« emotional support has been arranged for school staff to assist us in supporting the children
and our wider school community including yourselves as parents/carers

«  provision of further information as relevant)

(If appropriate, advice about media contacts)

I think it is very important that we all take the time to talk with and reassure children about
what has happened. This is likely to be a very difficult time for us as a school community and
we will all need to support each other. We have some information in school about loss and
bereavement and how to support children and each other so please ask if you would like to
have any of this.

We appreciate the expressions of concern we have received, however, it would be helpful if
parents did not telephone the school during this time so we can keep phones and staff free to
manage the situation.

Yours faithfully



